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RANDOLPH-SHEPPARD:  A PROGRAM THAT WORKS


The Randolph-Sheppard Act creates entrepreneurial opportunities for blind people to achieve their "maximum vocational potential" through operation of food and vending service businesses located on government property.  Congress clearly showed confidence in the abilities of blind vendors, both by creating a statutory priority for the blind and later by expanding the scope of the Act to include operation of cafeterias by blind vendors.  Contracts are awarded to blind vendors primarily through a competitive bidding process.  Randolph-Sheppard is a bold approach to empower the blind––one of this nation's most widely misunderstood and severely socially and economically disadvantaged groups.  Some 2,700 blind business operators now have permits or contracts to provide food and vending services in federal and state buildings in virtually every state and the District of Columbia.  Blind vendors also currently manage troop dining services at thirty-eight separate military installations throughout the United States.  Many of these dining facilities have earned prestigious national and regional awards through the armed services competitive awards process.  The blind Americans who manage these contracts are proud to provide real hospitality with distinction to the men and women who serve our country.  The Randolph-Sheppard program is the most successful effort by the federal government to reduce the extremely high unemployment rate among blind Americans, which nevertheless exceeds 70 percent.  


Despite its demonstrated success, the Randolph-Sheppard program is facing challenges.  Congress and rehabilitation providers have traditionally been committed to the vision of a social program that is truly driven by a private enterprise approach.  While this program has generated significant positive impact, it has not grown to the extent that Congress intended.  The National Federation of the Blind is eager to work with members of Congress to expand entrepreneurial opportunities available through this program.  


Unfortunately, some Randolph-Sheppard business competitors are disseminating inaccurate information and ill-conceived proposals professing to "reform" the program.  In fact these proposed "reforms" to the program would substantially reduce the number of entrepreneurial and employment opportunities available to blind Americans.  Congress must consult the organized blind before attempting to alter this crucial program, to ensure that any proposed changes are fair and that they expand, rather than curtail, opportunities for blind Americans.  


Blind Americans need your help to protect the Randolph-Sheppard priority.  By working with the nation's blind, you can ensure that this vital program continues to provide employment and training in business management skills to blind people across the United States throughout the twenty-first century.  You can ensure that the Randolph-Sheppard program meets current and future challenges, and continues to serve as a model vocational rehabilitation program for years to come.  
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